

DEPARTMENTAL SUBMISSION

DEPARTMENT: Housing and Revitalization

FILE NUMBER: Housing and Revitalization-0439

* RE:

Request for Authorization to Accept and Appropriate the Lead Health Safety – 2025 Grant (CHIP Healthy Homes)

* SUMMARY:

Through the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services, the City of Detroit was awarded \$140,000.00 for the lead-based paint hazard control activities by comprehensively identifying and providing recommendations for addressing non-lead housing hazards that affect an occupant's health and safety. The grant will be used in conjunction with the awarded Michigan Medicaid CHIP Lead Hazard Control Community Development Grant for fiscal year 2025 with no matching requirements.

The City of Detroit through its Housing and Revitalization Department (HRD) proposes to accept this grant of which \$80,000.00 is allocated towards addressing health and safety identified hazards and \$60,000.00 is allocated towards emergency relocation expenses for hospitalized children with elevated blood lead levels.

* RECOMMENDATION:

The Housing & Revitalization Department hereby requests this Honorable Body's authorization to accept and appropriate this grant by supporting the attached resolution.

* DEPARTMENTAL CONTACT:

Name: Warren T. Duncan Position: Grants Manager

*=REQUIRED